
 
 

               NEWS FROM THE COMPETITION COMMITTEE. 

Dear Members, 

Firstly allow us to wish you all Merry Christmas and a great 2016. 

It is our intention to write to you on a regular basis, to keep you informed of current news 

from the Competition Committee of the Real Club de Golf Guadalmina. 

Captains. 

As from the 1st of January Jacqueline van der Veen and Kjell Blendulf will be captain 

of respectively the ladies and the men’s section. 

Jane and George Novelli will organize the Monthly Texas Scramble. 

New age limits for certain categories. 

Changes about new age limits for certain categories are reported so, starting next year, Men will 

belong to the Senior Category from the 1st January of the year they reach the age of 50 (before 55) 

and any player (Men and Ladies) will belong to the Mid-Amateur Category from the 1st January of the 

year they reach the age of 30 (before 35). 

Competitions 

26 December VI PROAM  REAL CLUB DE GOLF GUADALMINA SCHOOL  

 
It is possible that you might be aware that since 1995, when the school of the Real Club de Golf 
Guadalmina started, many children have participated in its programs of activities, but probably yu do 
not know that  some og them  have continued their career as amateur players as Golf professionals. 
 
 This is the sixth edition of the PROAM of school, and we encourage members to enjoy this day 
watching ex - students of the school, become professionals, along with current students of ages 
between 6 and 19 years old.   
 
It is a very nice experience, which will allow the Club members see another side of the school, and 
probably be proud of the work done.   
 
Shot Gun start at 09:00 on the South course, once finalized the professionals and the Amateurs will 
have lunch all together at the Club. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

27 December  'Older versus Younger' previously 'Fathers and Sons' 

 
Guadalmina members, amateurs (pros by invitation), with spanish license and members of 
the School or parents or friends of school members). If possible, guests, both amateur and 
profesional, will play. 

 
3 January Trofeo Reyes Magos Greensome stableford. 

This an old Catholic Tradition, and Children of all age expect the arrival of these Three Wise Men 

whom carried present to Jesus when he was born, and in this competition Adults / parents play 

together, under greensomes format and all kids receive a gift  

We do not require pairs to be formed by fathers and sons, you may find the regulation in our web 

page http://www.guadalminagolf.com/imggolf/documentos/trofeo%20reyes%20magos%202016.pdf  

Please enter your name on the NOTICE BOARD  ON THE JUNIOR SECTION LATEST JANUARY 1ST AT 

18:00 HOURS 

  

9 – 12 January III Copa Andalucia valid for the amateur world ranking. 
 

This is the third year since we accepted, the proposal of the Andalusian Golf Federation to host one 
of the most important competition in the Spanish and Andalusian Calendar. 

90 of the best players in Spain and some players from Europe will play in our South course as from 
January 9th until January 12th  

There still are few days to close the inscription and the projected cut of handicap is 0,2 this will give 
you an idea about the level of players participating in this tournament. 

We would like to encourage Member to watch the tournament and , specially support our 
Members participating, like Ángel Hidalgo Portillo, Antonio Cruz-Conde Rodríguez Guerra, Felipe 
Barrena Rodríguez . 

The format is 4 days Medal Scratch Play from white tees, and after three days on Tuesday the best 
50 scratch players and tied up will play the final round. 

Prize Giving ceremony will be on Tuesday January 12th and we expect the President of Both Spanish 
and Andalusian Federation to attend. 

16 January Monthly Texas Scramble 

Our Monthly Texas Scramble will celebrate the first tournament of the Year under the 
management of Jane and George Novelli, we would like to thank members who contribute 



 
to the great social life at Real Club de Golf Guadalmina. 

 

24 January 4 seasons winter competition 

 

The season has started and in January we have the first competition WINTER, last year we have 

managed to have an average of 112 players, let’s try to keep this figure, enter your name either on 

the board or through internet  

Minutes 

See for minutes of the Competition Committee meetings the RCGG website. 

http://www.guadalminagolf.com/imggolf/documentos/Acta%2025%20Noviembre%202015.pdf 
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